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I would like to recognize president 

Brian Damiani and vice president Allan 
Corless, along with the executive direc-
tors, board members, and volunteers, 
for the countless hours they put in to 
improve the lives of those in Bucks 
County. 
RECOGNIZING WARWICK TOWNSHIP FOR ITS RANK 

AS ONE OF PENNSYLVANIA’S SAFEST CITIES 
Mr. FITZPATRICK. Mr. Speaker, we 

have no higher priority than working 
to ensure the safety of the commu-
nities we represent. Working with law 
enforcement and local officials is es-
sential to meeting this responsibility. I 
am proud to recognize Warwick Town-
ship in Bucks County, Pennsylvania, 
for being ranked as one of our State’s 
safest cities. 

In identifying Pennsylvania’s safest 
cities, the statistics were compiled 
from the FBI Uniform Crime Report. 
This information indicated that War-
wick Township was the 15th safest city 
in the State of Pennsylvania. I would 
like to thank Judith Algeo, chair-
woman of the Warwick Township Board 
of Supervisors, and Police Chief Mark 
Goldberg for their hard work in keep-
ing our district a phenomenal place to 
live, work, and raise a family. I look 
forward to continuing our mission to-
gether. 
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MEMORIALIZING THE LIVES OF 
FRANK SKARTADOS AND JUDY 
KENNEDY 

The SPEAKER pro tempore. The 
Chair recognizes the gentleman from 
New York (Mr. SEAN PATRICK MALO-
NEY) for 5 minutes. 

Mr. SEAN PATRICK MALONEY of 
New York. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
memorialize two beloved elected offi-
cials from the Hudson Valley who 
passed away this weekend: Assembly-
man Frank Skartados and Newburgh 
mayor, Judy Kennedy. 

First, Assemblyman Frank 
Skartados represented a number of 
communities up and down the Hudson 
Valley. He lost a battle with cancer 
early Sunday morning. Even though he 
was struggling through his sickness, 
Frank still fought relentlessly for his 
neighbors up in Albany. 
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Frank was an immigrant from 
Greece, grew up on a small Greek is-
land, came to America as a teenager, 
learned English, paid his way through 
school, and built a successful business. 
He went on to represent the people of 
the Hudson Valley and the State As-
sembly for nearly a decade. Now, if 
that is not the American Dream, I 
don’t know what is. My heart goes out 
to the Skartados family and to every-
one else grieving his loss. We will miss 
Frank sorely. 

I would also like to memorialize 
Judy Kennedy, the mayor of Newburgh, 
New York. Judy and I shared a love for 
the city of Newburgh. Judy also passed 
away from cancer this weekend. She 
fought through her sickness to serve 

the people she cared so much about and 
the city she loved. 

She was a relentless warrior for the 
people she represented. She brought 
the city of Newburgh through an eco-
nomic crisis and presided over a real 
revitalization throughout that city. 
Our thoughts are with the Kennedy 
family as well, and, of course, the en-
tire Newburgh community that will 
miss her leadership. 

The public servants we lost this 
weekend were truly special people. 
They dedicated their lives to the peo-
ple they served, and the best way for us 
to honor their legacy is to finish their 
work, to look out for the communities 
they represented, and to make sure 
they stay the wonderful places to live, 
work, and raise a family that they are. 

Frank and Judy, thank you for all 
you have done for us. I hope everyone 
in the Hudson Valley joins me in say-
ing a prayer in remembrance of their 
service, and, of course, we will see 
them; we will see them whenever we 
see the government doing something 
right. We will see them when we see 
the city of Newburgh continue to 
thrive. We will see them when we see 
the State government improving our 
environment—looking out for working 
families, fighting for people without a 
voice. That is where we will see their 
legacy, when we continue the work 
they fought so nobly and so long to ad-
vance. 

Rest in peace. 
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CONCERNS ABOUT AMERICA’S 
FOOD BILL 

The SPEAKER pro tempore. The 
Chair recognizes the gentleman from 
California (Mr. COSTA) for 5 minutes. 

Mr. COSTA. Mr. Speaker, I rise today 
to raise concerns about the farm bill 
that we will consider in the House Ag-
riculture Committee tomorrow. 

In any legislation, there are parts of 
it that you support and there are areas 
that are problematic and there are ti-
tles that you may oppose. That is part 
of legislation. Some of these areas, of 
course, are works in progress. That is 
part of legislation as well. The farm 
bill is no exception. 

There are parts of this proposal that 
are a continuation of good things that 
we have done in previous farm bills 
that have worked. This version of the 
farm bill supports programs that are 
critical to specialty crops in the San 
Joaquin Valley and across California 
and the Nation. Specialty crops are 
special. They are fresh fruits and vege-
tables that serve as the foundation of a 
healthy diet. California grows half of 
the Nation’s specialty crops. 

This bill also provides support for re-
search and risk management tools that 
are necessary. That includes contin-
uous support for the Environmental 
Quality Incentives Program, a program 
that encourages farmers to be good 
stewards of our environment. It also 
has proposals that support programs 
that help our farmers, ranchers, and 

dairy producers expand to foreign mar-
kets so we can compete. 

Further, it also includes research and 
development of organic farming that 
continues to be very, very important, 
and it encourages a comprehensive ap-
proach to ensuring the health and secu-
rity of our livestock. But we could do 
more in all of these areas. 

There are also parts of this farm bill 
that, for me, are problematic. As writ-
ten, the dairy provisions create an un-
even playing field that protects some, 
while leaving others exposed, sowing a 
regional divide within the dairy indus-
try. 

Instead, we should raise the thresh-
old for catastrophic coverage under the 
dairy safety net so we can respond 
more quickly for all dairy producers 
when milk markets plummet. The Cali-
fornia dairy industry has hit hard 
times in recent years. 

Lastly, there are components of this 
farm bill that I strongly oppose, as do 
countless other organizations, people 
in the San Joaquin Valley and across 
the country. One of these proposals 
makes changes to the Supplemental 
Nutrition Assistance Program, other-
wise known as SNAP, that will dev-
astate parts of the food program that 
are working well. 

SNAP education and training pro-
grams are designed to help people and 
help recipients develop skills so ulti-
mately they become self-reliant. I am a 
strong supporter of SNAP education 
and training programs. Although some 
of our SNAP education and training 
programs are yielding great results, we 
have a pilot project in Fresno County 
called the Fresno Bridge Academy that 
has expanded, and we now, as a result 
of the last farm bill, have 10 pilot 
projects around the country. In 2019, 
they are supposed to report back to the 
Congress to say what works and what 
doesn’t work. 

That is the way we should be doing 
this so that we can get people off of as-
sistance, make them self-sufficient. We 
all agree that able-bodied people 
should be working. Yet, this farm bill 
makes enrollment in the SNAP edu-
cation and training program manda-
tory, and in many cases, without giv-
ing them the necessary tools to get 
real jobs that exist. 

We have been warned that such a 
strain on burgeoning programs may 
very well collapse, costing billions of 
dollars, and creating a new Federal bu-
reaucracy. In addition, this proposal 
would systematically prevent people 
from getting food assistance that they 
badly need, including our disabled, our 
seniors, and our veterans. Twenty-five 
percent of my constituents are on 
SNAP and require food assistance. 

This program is vital to the health of 
our communities, both in rural and 
urban areas in every State in the Na-
tion. The farm bill is America’s food 
bill. It is about our national security. 
It is very important. It should not 
serve some well and abandon others. 

Although this proposal does include 
some good provisions, it fails to serve 
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